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Barn Dance fun  at Bertric 

Bur ée..  
 

 

 
 

éand an Easter garden 

and memorial lillies in 
front of the communion 

table for our Easter 
services  

 

 

Julius Rooduijn made the garden   
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Sunday 7  May  10:30 Service of the Word, with Janis Adams 

Sunday 7 May  18:00 Evensong, with Sheila Marshall 

Wednesday 10 May  11:00 
Book of Common Prayer Holy Communion, with 
Revd Tony Lomas 

Sunday 14 May*  10:30 Holy Communion, with Revd Andy Horlock 

Sunday 21 May  10:30 Family Service, with Trevor Hodgkiss 

Sunday 28 May  10:30 Holy Communion, with Ven Chris Sims 

 
Please join us for tea and coffee across the road  

in the Upper Room after each of the Sunday services  
 

*There will be a Bring - and - Share lunch  following this service. 
Please bring a dish to share and your own cutlery, plate and glass.  

We invite a donation of 1€50 towards the cost of  

bread and wine which will be supplied. 
 

 
 

 
Knit, Natter and Craft 
 

If you would like to knit or crochet, or learn how to, please come along 
to the Upper Room Thur sday  4 th  and Thursday  18 th  May  , both at 2 

pm in the Upper Room  
 

Contact: Jean Stocks  
 

 

 

mailto:jeanst0cks@hotmail.co.uk
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Barn Dance  Barn  Dance  
On Friday 31st March 70 people met at the Foyer in Bertric Burée for a great Barn 
Dance! Ingrid Lowe taught us the dances and called, to try and keep us in time. Keith 

Lowe ensured that the music could be heard.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chaplain TonyΩǎ ƭegs 
moved too fast for the 
camera to capture  

 

Ann and David Knight with 
their team produced a 
wonderful supper of pulled 

pork in a bun with potatoes 
and coleslaw plus delicious 

deserts. David Jackson ran 
the bar and Marie Ricketts 
oversaw the fund raising. 

Thanks to everyone for 
making the evening so 
enjoyable! 

Janis Adams 
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Mothering Sunday  
Jill Stephens says ï  

 

ñWe had a full church 

for Mothering Sunday, 

with lovely little 

posies 

made up by Cathy and 

Brian Wheatcroft  

 

 

 

 

 
 

They were distributed 

to all the  

ladies present,  

at the end of a lovely 

service led by the 

Revd. Barry Greenò 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

A reminder that 
there’s a lively 

Variations Concert 25th May in Ribérac Collégiale 

  

http://www.dronnevalleychurch.eu/wp-content/uploads/2017/05/VariationsConcertPoster.jpeg
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Our Palm Sunday  service at 
Bertric Burée was led by our 

Chaplain, Revd Tony Lomas.  
 

 
 
It was a pleasure to welcome 

once again Tony and his wife 
Ingrid, both of whom we 

have grown very fond in the 
relatively short time we, as a 

congregation, have known 
them – writes Jill Stephens 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

The service, which began in the church garden, was followed by our usual Bring-and-
Share Lunch, which is held on the second Sunday of each month in the Upper Room.  
 

More than 30 people joined together for the lunch. It’s always a great way to get to 
know and to integrate new members into our congregation, and to welcome back our 

Summer visitors. 

Jill 
 

  

Flower Team  

Glenys Bogardis co-ordinates the flower rota and would very  

much appreciate a couple more people to join the team.   
It would only be once a month at the most.  

Glenys says that she and the others find it a great  
pleasure to brighten up the Church with lovely flowers.  

 

contact Glenys at bogardis.glenys@orange.fr 

mailto:bogardis.glenys@orange.fr
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  –  Fiona Coxshall writes 

 
As many of you will be aware I have recently returned to France. After almost 2 years 
renovating our home, Andrew and I left the Dordogne in the autumn of 2003 and 

since then Andrew’s work has taken us to Almaty (Kazakhstan), Yerevan (Armenia) 
and Tbilisi (Georgia) – where we have lived for the past eight years. 

  
In Georgia, from early on, I became involved with Dog Organization Georgia (DOG), 
which was aiming to build a small dog shelter to help some of the capital’s estimated 

40,000 street dogs. In the beginning I helped with the fundraising, then once the 
shelter opened in 2011, began volunteering – initially simply walking and grooming 

the dogs. But this quite quickly led to introducing systems for record keeping and 
putting health and hygiene protocols in place.   

After a year, I was managing almost every aspect of keeping the shelter operating 
(since it only had one employee – a caretaker). I ordered and purchased supplies such 
as food, cleaning materials, medicines and vaccines; did the accounts; organised 

fundraising, volunteer, PR and homing events; ferried dogs to and from the veterinary 
clinic; vaccinated dogs; dealt with all the correspondence and publicity; submitted 

reports to the Municipal Animal Agency and our sponsors; fostered puppies and sick 
dogs (we must have had more than 100 in our house during the 6 years) and ran a 
sterilisation program for street dogs. Thanks to funding DOG secured from Mayhew 

International, the TVNR (Tag, Vaccinate, Neuter, Release) programme grew from 
sterilising around 20 dogs a year in the early days to around 200 a year in the last 

couple of years. As of the end of 2016, we had sterilised over 500 dogs and puppies 
and found homes for around 170.   
 

After 6 years of working around more than 60 hours a week year-round, I decided to 
hang up my hat and am very grateful to have been able to hand over the 

management of Dog Organization Georgia and its shelter to two enthusiastic able 
younger women with more energy and fresh ideas and am pleased to see that things 
are going from strength to strength. However, as director I continue to be involved 

and help where I can. 
 

One of the main difficulties DOG faces is finding homes for dogs and puppies. While 
attitudes are slowly changing, those Georgians who can afford a dog still prefer a 
pedigree pooch and very few will adopt a former stray. Outside of Georgia DOG has 

found homes for dogs in the UK, Luxembourg and the US and sent several to 
Germany, where we work with a partner who has arranged several successful 

adoptions. While the process for a dog’s entry to the EU has a few stages, it is 
straightforward and not too expensive.  It would be wonderful if we could find homes 
for some of these wonderful dogs in France. 
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óDudeô is just one of the homeless dogs, DOG is 
currently trying to help.  He was found near a petrol 

station near Gori (the town hit during the 2008 war with 
Russia, but also known as the birthplace of Stalin) by 

our Swedish friend and partner and is thought to be 
around 2-3 years old. As with all our dogs, he has been 
neutered and is fully vaccinated.  This beautiful golden 

boy appears to be a pure breed Labrador. He is cheeky, 
goofy and extremely playful. He loves humans including 

children, female dogs and puppies and gets along fine 
with friendly males (although he needs to get to know 

males first). Dude is looking for a new home preferably 
with an active family who can keep this clumsy and 
quite emotional guy busy.  

 
To find out more about Dude, the activities of DOG or 

adopting a dog from Georgia, please email me – 
fionacoxshall@yahoo.com  
 

You can also find out more about DOG by visiting the 
Dog Organization Geor gia  Facebook Page. 

Fiona 

 

 

P ra ye r  M i n i s t r y  
 

Prayer ministry is offered at Bertric Burée by members of the team at the 
services on Sundays in the side chapel. Please take advantage of this for 
anything for which you would like prayer support. 

 
On the 1 st  and 3 rd  Sundays this is available after the service and on 

the 2 nd  and 4 th  Sundays during the serving of communion  
 

Prayer ministry is also available after each service in the Upper Room  
 
To help you to identify members of the team, we will be 

wearing these white dove badges. 
 

Cathy and Brian Wheatcroft 05 53 90 62 85  
chezmillefleurs@aol.com  
 

 

 
 

mailto:fionacoxshall@yahoo.com
mailto:chezmillefleurs@aol.com
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  Chaplaincy Annual Meeting 
   8th April ð this year in Montetoné 

 
…was great day for 
meeting members of 

other churches in the 
Chaplaincy, reflecting 

on God’s work in the 
Aquitaine and planning 

and praying for the 
year ahead. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
The new Chaplaincy 

Wardens, Janis Adams 
and David Albrecht, 
were sworn in during a 

service in Monteton’s 
beautiful church. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Bertric Burée Strollers and Strollites group  
 
We will get together next on Thursday 4th May for a 6-7k walk from Aubeterre sur 
Dronne, followed by lunch at the Hotel De France in the village. 

 
Don't forget, all are welcome, either just for the walk, or for lunch or for both.  
 
Please co ntact Jaki Moorhouse  in good time if you wish have lunch booked  

mailto:Jakimoorhouse@aol.com
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Tony Thomas reflects on ï  

The Intolerance of the Tolerant  
 

“Christianity is the only true faith and unless you believe in Jesus you will go to hell”.  
As Christians, this twofold statement is a part of our faith.  But make these claims in 
public and it is likely that we will be branded arrogant and bigoted.  Make these claims 

in the workplace and you may well lose your job. 
 

In Romans 12  Paul tells us that we should “not be conformed to this world.”  This I 
suggest is a real challenge because we are bombarded by ‘this world’ continually. 
Simply by watching TV we are in danger of no longer being shocked or disgusted by 

the sinful things that have not only become acceptable but now form the storyline. 
 

But I suggest that the greatest danger of conformity to the world today, and 
something that is affecting the church and individual Christians is the current culture 
of tolerance and political correctness.  It seems that we are now a generation of 

delicate snowflakes and nothing must be said, no matter how truthful, that may 
offend delicate ears.  As a consequence, in many places the truth of the gospel is 

being diluted so as not to upset the hearers.  
 
I am not suggesting that we disregard peoples’ feelings.  As Peter tells us “…in your 

hearts honour Christ the Lord as holy, always being prepared to make a defence to 
anyone who asks you for a reason for the hope that is in you; yet do it with 

gentleness and respectéò 1 Peter 3:15  
 
This ‘tolerant’ culture will tell us that there is no objective truth.  This is clearly 

nonsense and can be easily be dismissed by asking the question ‘Is your statement 
that there is no objective truth - true?’  The Bible tells us that there is objective truth, 

Jesus is the truth and the truth will set us free.  John 14:6  & John 8:32  
 
But the interesting thing is that this tolerant society will only ‘tolerate’ what it agrees 

with, which of course is not tolerance at all.  “Jesus is the only way” is a truth claim, 
just as “there is no God” is a truth claim. But the world will readily tolerate the latter 

but not the former.  Frequently when faced with the truth, the response is to attack 
the character of the speaker. This is a common tactic designed to divert focus from 
the debate about the truth. (We see this in John 9:34 ) 

 
Jesus did not hold back in order to protect people’s feelings or so that He wouldn’t 

suffer character assassination, the truth is too important for that. “Christianity is the 
only true faith and unless you believe in Jesus you will go to hell” is a paraphrase of 

Jesus’ own words.  In John 14  He tells us that He is the only way to the Father and in 
John 8  , three times in a few verses He says to the Jews “You will die in your sin 
unless you believe”.  But in that same conversation He also tells them that if they 

listen to His word they will know the truth and the truth will set them free. 
 

Peter’s first letter - in which he also talks about not being conformed (1  Peter 1 :14 ) 
is to a church being persecuted for speaking the truth, Peter doesn’t tell them to ‘keep 
their heads down’, he tells them to demonstrate their faith by living holy lives.  But he 

also anticipates that they will be slandered and reviled for speaking the truth (1 Peter 
3:16 ). 

 
The thing is that we do live in this culture and it does impact upon us.  We are aware 
that people may claim offence if we witness to them and they may well attack our 

character. But if we are speaking the truth and that truth can set them free then we 
should not hold back.  If the response is that they slander us we can take comfort in 

being treated as they treated Christ.  

http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:Rom.12.1-Rom.12.2
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:1Pet.3.15
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:John.14.6
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:John.8.32
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:John.9.34
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/niv/john/14/
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/niv/john/8/
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:1Pet.1.14-1Pet.1.15
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:1Pet.3.16
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:1Pet.3.16
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Sometimes speaking the truth can be a difficult choice.  For example, a choice 
between risking a friendship or saving someone’s soul.  It can be a choice between 

whether to truly worship God with our lives and be a living sacrifice (Rom ans  12:1 -
2 ) by speaking the truth or taking the easy route and conforming to the world so as 

not to offend the intolerance of the tolerant. 
 
When faced with that dilemma it may be helpful to be reminded of God’s own words 

through the prophet Ezekiel (33:8 )  
 

ñWhen I say to the wicked, óO wicked man, you will surely die,ô and you do not speak 
out to dissuade him from his ways, that wicked man will die for his sin, and I will hol d 

you accountable for his blood .ò 
 

Tony 
 
Music Quiz and Supper Night  
 
Our Musical Quiz plus supper evening drew fifty-one church members and friends to 

the Salle de Fêtes in Bertric Burée.  
It made a profit of €508 - shared between Church funds and Water Aid.  

 
Thanks for a great social evening go to David 
Jackson, whose idea it was and who compered 

the evening, together with Steve Long on the 
music system, for producing all the scraps of 

music we were supposed to recognise!  
 
 

 
In the interval, a splendid supper was served. 

The first course was Chilli cooked by our Anne 
and Dave Knight, and the puddings supplied by 
the ladies.  

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Thank you also to Julie-
Ann Jackson for making 

sure we didn’t get in 
without paying our 

dues! 
 

Jill Stephens  

http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:Rom.12.1-Rom.12.2
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:Rom.12.1-Rom.12.2
http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:Ezek.33.8
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               Good Friday Ecumenical Service at Tocane  
 
 

Good Friday Vendredi Saint … A bright sunny evening, with a cool breeze. How good it 
was to worship together, in English and French, symbolic of many Nations yet with 
One God. 

The Good Friday Ecumenical service at Tocane, led jointly by Père Philippe and Sheila 
Marshall, was a service of deep reflection, that brought home the sadness of that day, 

2000 years ago, when our Lord was crucified. The atmosphere of the crowds jeering 
and cheering - that awful scene - was welded into our minds by the reading of the 
Passion according to John 18:1-19:42, played out by Pere Philippe, Cathy Wheatcroft, 

Janis and Roger Adams  and members of the Tocane and Ribérac Congregations. 

  
The readings were taken from Isaiah and Hebrews and read by Mike Duncan and 

Jacqueline Durieublanc. Michel sang Psalm 30 in a beautifully clear voice that made 
one’s spine tingle, and the choir was absolutely magnificent. Music that entered the 

very soul. 
  
Jean-Marie Joussain sang the Gospel Acclamation, and Jill Stephens with a member 

from Tocane led the Intercessions, with responses from Père Philippe and Sheila. 
The brief homily in French and English given by Père Philippe and Sheila reflected 
Jesus’ sacrifice and death on the cross. God’s mission completed – the greatest 

example of determination, perseverance and obedient love the world has ever seen. 
 

After the Veneration of the Cross, and during the sharing of Communion, that 

magnificent hymn: "O Sacred Head Surrounded " was sung  in English and in 
French. What words are they.... 

 

'Beneath thy cross abiding for ever would I rest,  

in thy dear love confidin g, and with thy presence blest'  
 

They were ringing in my ears and heart after the benediction, and leaving the Church 

in silence, and all the way home, on a God-given sunlit evening.  
 

I even hear them as I write this after the Glory of Easter-tide 
 

Christ is Risen ! Alleluia  
Tony Stephens 

http://www.biblica.com/bible/online-bible/?osis=NIV:John.18.1-John.19.42
http://www.dronnevalleychurch.eu/wp-content/uploads/2017/05/O-Sacred-Head.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3M4uUJibpvw
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Twenty Made -to-Measure Women  
 

 

Madeleine Holmes writes on 24 th  April: The Womenõs Retreat finished after lunch 
yesterday and was successful, we think!  
 
The 20 ladies were very moved, happy and industrious!  Made to Measure   was 

about knowing where our security, self -worth and significance came from and 

about accepting how much we are loved, made in God's image and valued.   
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

The weekend was led 
by  

Revd Elaine Labourel, 
Amanda Allchorn, 
Revd Deacon 

Charlotte Sullivan 
and Madeleine 

Holmes  
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Home Group s  
ï are a key part of  Dronne Valley church life  

 

 
There are f our  to choose from:  
 
Alternate Tuesday mornings  near Verteillac 10.00  for 10.30am. All are welcome. 

For more information contact Mike Duncan  05 53 91 30 64 
 
 

Alternate  Tuesday evenings at 7.30pm near Ribérac   

For dates and location please contact  Gwyneth Marison  05 45 24 06 89 
 
 

Fortnightly on  Tuesday mornings , 10.00 for 10.30am 
For dates and venue this month please contact Brian Cook  on 05 45 98 43 00 
 
 

Fortnightly on  Thursdays at 2.00pm at Ann Knight’s home, Chez Foucaud, 
Montboyer , between Chalais and Montmoreau 

Contact Ann for dates and directions – Ann Knight   05 45 98 22 17  
 
 

 

 
 

The groups are made up of friendly people who get together  
to talk over a small part of the Bible or another Christian  

book and enjoy a cup of coffee and cake.  
All of the groups are keen to welcome newcomers,  

ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛŘŜŀ ǘƻ ǇƘƻƴŜΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎΦ 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

mailto:mike.duncan@orange.fr
mailto:gwyneth.rob@orange.fr
mailto:vorimorus@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:ann@daveandannknight.co.uk
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Bertric Burée Contacts:  
 

Priest with 

permission to 
officiate  

Brian Davies  05 53 91 19 90 briandpam1@hotmail.co.uk  

Licensed Lay 
Minister,  

Chaplaincy Warden  

Janis  Adams  05 53 91 32 89 janadams2807@gmail.com  

Licensed Lay 

Minister, Synod 
Rep, Chaplaincy 
Rep 

Sheila 
Marshall  

05 53 90 95 69 sheila@cheztutaud.plus.com  

Local Warden & 

Chaplaincy Rep  
Mike Duncan  05 53 91 30 64 mike.duncan@orange.fr  

Local Warden  & 
Environmental 
Officer , Chaplaincy 

Rep 

Geoff Cogger  05 45 78 10 65 petgeo2@gmail.com  

Licensed Lay 

Minister, Diocesan 
and General Synod 

Rep for Europe  

Madeleine 
Holmes  

05 53 08 09 57 madeleine@peladis.plus.com  

Licensed Lay 
Minister  

Patrick 
Sturges  

05 5335 48 09 patsturges@aol.com  

Worship Leader  Steve Long  05 53 91 96 48 steve_long@ntlworld.com  

Worship Leader  
Trevor 

Hodgkiss  
05 53 91 02 76 trevorhodgkiss@hotmail.com  

Sunday School  Kirsty Jones  05 53 81 03 85 kirstyflos@gmail.com  

Welcome Team  Helen Gray  05 53 90 25 85 helenandjames24@gmail.com  

Sunday Morning 

Coffee Team  

Suzanne 

Reason  
05 53 90 24 05 suz_reason@hotmail.com  

Reading Rota  Pam Davies  05 53 91 19 90 briandpam1@hotmail.co.uk  

Intercessions and 
Prayer Chain  

Sheila 
Marshall  

05 53 90 95 69 sheila@cheztutaud.plus.com  

Prayer Ministry  
Cathy & Brian 
Wheatcroft  

05 53 90 62 85 chezmillefleurs@aol.com  

Chalice Rota  Brian Cook  05 45 98 43 00 vorimorus@yahoo.co.uk  

Music Organiser  Keith Lowe  05 45 98 49 45 kihlowe@hotmail.com  

Pastoral Care 
Coordinator  

Pam Duncan  05 53 91 30 64 pam.duncan01@icloud.com  

Fund Raising  Marie Ricketts  09 83 77 46 69 meha50@hotmail.com  

Communications  
Tony & Jill 

Stephens  
05 45 60 62 84 jmac2@wanadoo.fr  

 

mailto:briandpam1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:janadams2807@gmail.com
mailto:sheila@cheztutaud.plus.com
mailto:mike.duncan@orange.fr
mailto:petgeo2@gmail.com
mailto:madeleine@peladis.plus.com
mailto:patsturges@aol.com
mailto:steve_long@ntlworld.com
mailto:trevorhodgkiss@hotmail.com
mailto:kirstyflos@gmail.com
mailto:helenandjames24@gmail.com
mailto:suz_reason@hotmail.com
mailto:briandpam1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:sheila@cheztutaud.plus.com
mailto:chezmillefleurs@aol.com
mailto:vorimorus@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:kihlowe@hotmail.com
mailto:pam.duncan01@icloud.com
mailto:meha50@hotmail.com
mailto:jmac2@wanadoo.fr
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Previous editions of DV Church News can be found HERE  
 

The minutes of April’s Church Committee meeting are HERE  

 
 
 

The people in our church  
come from a wide range of  

church backgrounds and our  

worship reflects this diversity  
 

We warmly welcome you,  

wherever you are on your  

journey of faith  

 
 

  

Safeguarding  Jill Stephens  05 45 60 62 84 jmac2@wanadoo.fr  

Stewardship, 

Church Committee  
David Jackson  05 46 86 49 66 dj.homemanager@yahoo.com  

Treasurer  
Mike Duncan 
– pro tem 

  

Church Committee  
Pauline 
Hansler  

05 53 90 94 42 pauline2603@me.com  

Committee  Minutes 

Secretary  
Mary Eldon  05 53 91 35 56 david.eldon6@orange.fr  

Electoral Roll  Jean Stocks  05 45 21 43 40 jeanst0cks@hotmail.co.uk  

Church Committee, 
Chap Aid  

Ian Jameson  05 16 29 02 36 ziggy@ovh.fr  

Church Committee 

and Upper Room 
Manager, Bring -and -
share lunches  

Ann Knight  05 45 98 22 17 ann@daveandannknight.co.uk  

Church Committee, 

Church Flowers  

Glenys 

Bogardis  
05 53 90 13 64 bogardis.glenys@orange.fr  

Newsletter Editor  Keith Gunn   keith.gunn@ ntlworld.com  

http://www.dronnevalleychurch.eu/dv-church-newsletters/
http://www.dronnevalleychurch.eu/wp-content/uploads/DVChurchMinutesApril2017.pdf
mailto:jmac2@wanadoo.fr
mailto:dj.homemanager@yahoo.com
mailto:david.eldon6@orange.fr
mailto:jeanst0cks@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:ziggy@ovh.fr
mailto:ann@daveandannknight.co.uk
mailto:bogardis.glenys@orange.fr
mailto:keith.gunn@ntlworld.com
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C L A S S I F I E D  A D V E R T S  C L A S S I F I E D  A D V E R T S  
 

 Saint Laurent des Hommes Cattery  

Pension pour Chats  

 

 

 

 

Small, rural, family - run cattery  

Plenty of personal attention for your cats 

Four double units with heating and outdoor space  

No dogs 

En route to Bordeaux and Bergerac airports 

(24400 )  

LOOF registered 

Excellent rates  

 
Please contact Dan or Kirsty Jones on: 

0553810385 
0781595939 

kirstyflos@gmail.com 
 

Siret: 52961235000031 
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Greetings Cards  

 
 

Pam’s handmade cards for all occasions, in aid of Church funds, are available following 

all services.   
 

Orders are welcome for special occasions:  

Pam Davies - 05 53 91 19 90     briandpam1@hotmail.co.uk  
 
 

 
 

I am a registered, fully insured, cleaner 
 

Available for temporary or permanent work and can do one-off 'pre-
opening' cleans for holiday rentals, clean up after your party or just a 
few hours as and when required. 

Commercial or domestic premises. 
 

I am based in the Charras / Montbron area, but I am 'cleaner can 
travel’.  
For a several hours in a day I would be willing to travel as far as Bertric 

Burrée. 
I can be contacted initially at radloulou@yahoo.co.uk  

 

Laura Connor  
Siret no 750803009 00018 under the Auto Entrepreneur scheme 

 
 

  

mailto:briandpam1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:radloulou@yahoo.co.uk
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ould you like to use a qualified & registered builder from 
your own congregation?   

 
ENTREPRISE SIMON GEGG -  Laudibertie 

24410  FESTALEMPS  
Restoration  & conversion of old stone buildings.  
 

Project management  
¶ Carpentry: wide board oak flooring; chestnut  & pine floors; balconies; windows, 

doors & stairs supplied & fitted  
¶ Drylining; plastering; tiling; terracing  

¶ Roofing & General building  
¶ All masonry work including Pierre de taille, moellon, rendering & pierre 

apparante  

 
Tel: 0553 90 36 22 (7pm to 9pm)  or email Simongegg@outlook.com   

 
SIRET: 4353639300011  DECENNALE Insurance  Registered for TVA 

 

 
 
 

 
 

ANN KNIGHT ï Soft furnishings, curtains, upholstery  
Do you have an old but comfy chair or sofa  
that needs sprucing up? Need some new curtains?  

 
Why not ask Ann for a professional quotation? 

Call 05 45 98 22 17  
 

Siret Number 529 194 946 00016 

 

 
 
 
 
 

W 

mailto:simongegg@outlook.com
tel:194%20946%2000016

